From: Jacquelyne Alexander

To: sbcob
Subject: FW: Senior Overlay discussion
Date: Tuesday, November 5, 2024 3:56:52 PM

Please include the below letter into the record for today on D5.

Kind regards,

Jacquelyne Alexander

Chief Deputy Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

County of Santa Barbara

105 E. Anapamu Street, Suite 407, Santa Barbara, CA 93101
t: 805.568.2245 f: 805.568.2249

jralexander@countyofsb.org

one COUNTY | one FUTURE

Sign up for news and announcements from the County at www.countyofsb.org.

STATEMENT OF CONFIDENTIALITY: The information contained in this electronic message and any attachments to this message
are intended for the exclusive use of the addressee(s) and may contain confidential or privileged information. If you are not the
intended recipient, or the person responsible for delivering the e-mail to the intended recipient, be advised you have received
this message in error and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying is strictly prohibited. Please notify the
County of Santa Barbara immediately by replying to this email or calling (805)568-3404 and destroy all copies of this message
and any attachments.

From: Bob Nelson

Sent: Tuesday, November 5, 2024 3:53 PM

To: Jacquelyne Alexander <jralexander@countyofsb.org>
Subject: Fw: Senior Overlay discussion

From: Nick Ubaldi <nick@harmonycom.com>
Sent: Thursday, October 10, 2024 9:40 AM
To: Bob Nelson <bnelson@countyofsb.org>

Cc: Aaron Hanke <ahanke@countyofsb.org>
Subject: Senior Overlay discussion

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara.
Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the
content is safe.

Bob,

I was disappointed by the direction taken at the last meeting. I thought we had been working in good
faith toward a solution, but it seems like you are no longer open to discussing options or any type of
negotiation. The language used to describe the park owner/resident relationship as "predatory" was
inflammatory and counterproductive.
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The current rent ordinance doesn’t even allow us to keep pace with inflation, and now we are facing the
threat of an illegal senior overlay. The power imbalance often discussed is reversed—property owners
like us are constantly battling uphill. As you’ve mentioned coming from a business background, I’'m
sure you understand that a business unable to keep pace with inflation and burdened by overreaching
regulation is not sustainable. The current situation has forced us to explore creative solutions (e.g.,
converting to all ages) to make the park profitable long term, something the previous owner did not
think could be done and therefore, elected to sell.

Every action has a reaction, and when rents are suppressed to the point that it strangles the business,
closures follow. This leads to more regulations aimed at preventing those closures, and more
regulations to enforce the previous ones, creating a cycle that is difficult to break, and very often
leading to needless and costly litigation.

If the County wants more senior housing, they should build or subsidize it, not force private businesses

to bear the burden. If I am somehow misunderstanding your position, please let me know. My door is
always open.

-Nick

harmoh‘y

communities

6653 Embarcadero Dr. Ste C
Stockton, CA 95219

Main: (209) 932-8747
nick@harmonycom.com
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